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§ 455.230 Eligibility requirements. 
CMS may enter into a contract with 

an entity to perform the activities de-
scribed at § 455.232, if it meets the fol-
lowing conditions: 

(a) The entity has demonstrated ca-
pability to carry out the activities de-
scribed below. 

(b) In carrying out such activities, 
the entity agrees to cooperate with the 
Inspector General of the Department of 
Health and Human Services, the Attor-
ney General, and other law enforce-
ment agencies, as appropriate, in the 
investigation and deterrence of fraud 
and abuse in relation to Title XIX of 
the Social Security Act and in other 
cases arising out of such activities. 

(c) Maintains an appropriate written 
code of conduct and compliance poli-
cies that include, without limitation, 
an enforced policy on employee con-
flicts of interest. 

(d) The entity complies with such 
conflict of interest standards as are 
generally applicable to Federal acquisi-
tion and procurement. 

(e) The entity meets such other re-
quirements the Secretary may impose. 

[73 FR 55771, Sept. 26, 2008] 

§ 455.232 Medicaid integrity audit pro-
gram contractor functions. 

The contract between CMS and a 
Medicaid integrity audit program con-
tractor specifies the functions the con-
tractor will perform. The contract may 
include any or all of the following func-
tions: 

(a) Review of the actions of individ-
uals or entities furnishing items or 
services (whether on a fee-for-service, 
risk, or other basis) for which payment 
may be made under a State Plan ap-
proved under title XIX of the Act (or 
under any waiver of such plan approved 
under section 1115 of the Act) to deter-
mine whether fraud, waste, or abuse 
has occurred, is likely to occur, or 
whether such actions have the poten-
tial for resulting in an expenditure of 
funds under title XIX in a manner 
which is not intended under the provi-
sions of title XIX. 

(b) Auditing of claims for payment 
for items or services furnished, or ad-
ministrative services rendered, under a 
State Plan under title XIX to ensure 

proper payments were made. This in-
cludes: cost reports, consulting con-
tracts, and risk contracts under sec-
tion 1903(m) of the Act. 

(c) Identifying if overpayments have 
been made to individuals or entities re-
ceiving Federal funds under title XIX. 

(d) Educating providers of service, 
managed care entities, beneficiaries, 
and other individuals with respect to 
payment integrity and quality of care. 

[73 FR 55771, Sept. 26, 2008] 

§ 455.234 Awarding of a contract. 

(a) CMS awards and administers Med-
icaid integrity audit program contracts 
in accordance with acquisition regula-
tions set forth at 48 CFR chapters 1 and 
3, this subpart, and all other applicable 
laws and regulations. These competi-
tive procedures and requirements for 
awarding Medicaid integrity audit pro-
gram contracts are to be used as fol-
lows: 

(1) When entering into new contracts 
under this section. 

(2) At any other time considered ap-
propriate by the Secretary. 

(b) An entity is eligible to be awarded 
a Medicaid integrity audit program 
contract only if meets the eligibility 
requirements established in § 455.202, 48 
CFR chapter 3, and all other applicable 
laws and requirements. 

[73 FR 55771, Sept. 26, 2008] 

§ 455.236 Renewal of a contract. 

(a) CMS specifies the initial contract 
term in the Medicaid integrity audit 
program contract. CMS may, but is not 
required to, renew a Medicaid integrity 
audit program contract without regard 
to any provision of law requiring com-
petition if the contractor has met or 
exceeded the performance require-
ments established in the current con-
tract. 

(b) CMS may renew a Medicaid integ-
rity audit program contract without 
competition if all of the following con-
ditions are met: 

(1) The Medicaid integrity audit pro-
gram contractor continues to meet the 
requirements established in this sub-
part. 

(2) The Medicaid integrity audit pro-
gram contractor meets or exceeds the 
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performance requirements established 
in its current contract. 

(3) It is in the best interest of the 
government. 

(c) If CMS does not renew a contract, 
the contract will end in accordance 
with its terms. The contractor will not 
have a right to a hearing or judicial re-
view regarding CMS’s renewal or non- 
renewal decision. 

[73 FR 55771, Sept. 26, 2008] 

§ 455.238 Conflict of interest. 

(a) Offerors for Medicaid integrity 
audit program contracts, and Medicaid 
integrity audit program contractors, 
are subject to the following require-
ments: 

(1) The conflict of interest standards 
and requirements of the Federal Acqui-
sition Regulation organizational con-
flict of interest guidance, found under 
48 CFR subpart 9.5. 

(2) The standards and requirements 
that are contained in each individual 
contract awarded to perform activities 
described under section 1936 of the Act. 

(b) Post-award conflicts of interest: 
CMS considers that a post-award con-
flict of interest has developed if, during 
the term of the contract, one of the fol-
lowing occurs: 

(1) The contractor or any of its em-
ployees, agents, or subcontractors re-
ceived, solicited, or arranged to receive 
any fee, compensation, gift (defined at 
5 CFR 2635.203(b)), payment of ex-
penses, offer of employment, or any 
other thing of value from any entity 
that is reviewed, audited, investigated, 
or contacted during the normal course 
of performing activities under the Med-
icaid integrity audit program contract. 

(2) CMS determines that the contrac-
tor’s activities are creating a conflict 
of interest. 

(c) If CMS determines that a conflict 
of interest exists during the term of 
the contract, among other actions, 
CMS may: 

(1) Not renew the contract for an ad-
ditional term. 

(2) Modify the contract. 
(3) Terminate the contract. 

[73 FR 55771, Sept. 26, 2008] 

§ 455.240 Conflict of interest resolu-
tion. 

(a) Review Board: CMS may establish 
a Conflicts of Interest Review Board to 
assist in resolving organizational con-
flicts of interest. 

(b) Resolution: Resolution of an orga-
nizational conflict of interest is a de-
termination by the contracting officer 
that: 

(1) The conflict is mitigated. 
(2) The conflict precludes award of a 

contract to the offeror. 
(3) The conflict requires that CMS 

modify an existing contract. 
(4) The conflict requires that CMS 

terminate an existing contract. 
(5) It is in the best interest of the 

government to contract with the offer-
or or contractor even though the con-
flict of interest exists and a request for 
waiver is approved in accordance with 
48 CFR 9.503. 

[73 FR 55771, Sept. 26, 2008] 

Subpart D—Independent Certified 
Audit of State Dispropor-
tionate Share Hospital Pay-
ment Adjustments 

SOURCE: 73 FR 77951, Dec. 19, 2008, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 455.300 Purpose. 
This subpart implements Section 

1923(j)(2) of the Act. 

§ 455.301 Definitions. 
For the purposes of this subpart— 
Independent certified audit means an 

audit that is conducted by an auditor 
that operates independently from the 
Medicaid agency or subject hospitals 
and is eligible to perform the DSH 
audit. Certification means that the 
independent auditor engaged by the 
State reviews the criteria of the Fed-
eral audit regulation and completes the 
verification, calculations and report 
under the professional rules and gen-
erally accepted standards of audit prac-
tice. This certification would include a 
review of the State’s audit protocol to 
ensure that the Federal regulation is 
satisfied, an opinion for each 
verification detailed in the regulation, 
and a determination of whether or not 
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